April 24, 2009

The Honorable Mike Feuer, Chair

Assembly Judiciary Committee

State Capitol, Room 3146

Re:
Assembly Bill 1245 (Monning); Relating to Public Records

Dear Assemblymember Monning:

The California Association of Clerks and Election Officials support Assembly Bill 1245 (Monning), which will establish a procedure by which the Secretary of State could recover state and local governmental records that are found in possession of non-governmental entities or persons.  AB 1245 is scheduled to be heard in your Assembly Judiciary Committee on Monday, April 27, 2009.

California lacks a law that would allow governmental agencies to recover public records that have been removed from public custody and does not address the downstream sale of these documents.  In the absence of a law, there is a misconception within society that suggests that once a public record is outside of public custody, it is no longer a public record.  

In the county government structure, the County Clerk serves as both the protector of public records and the official who ensures the public’s right to access them. County Clerks have direct daily involvement with the issues of records management, preservation, accessibility and security of public records.    

 

Many County Clerks serve on their county’s Historical Records Commissions, established pursuant to GC 26490 and are actively involved with local historical organizations.  CACEO has become alarmed at the number of county government records found for sale at various auctions and on the internet.  These records were created for use by governmental entities and the public.    Some of these records contain information that cannot be found in other records or repositories.

In order to achieve a balance between public access and thorough archives, CACEO respectfully requests your support for AB 1245.

Sincerely, 

Matt Siverling

Legislative Advocate

CC:
Each Member and Consultant, Assembly Judiciary Committee


The Honorable Bill Monning
